
  

 

STAV ZOTALIS   Submission ID:  205054 

Organisation:  N/A 

Location:  New South Wales  

Supporting materials uploaded:  N/A 

 Submission date: 10/13/2024 5:54:33 PM 

 

Topic 1. Sustainability of current and future forestry operations in NSW 

Dear Premier Minns, 
I am writing as a deeply concerned resident of New South Wales to express my strong support for 
an immediate end to native forest logging. Our native forests are vital to the survival of countless 
species and play a crucial role in combating the climate and biodiversity crises. 
Native forest logging is driving iconic species like the endangered koala and Greater Glider toward 
extinction. These precious creatures are integral to the biodiversity of NSW, and we must act 
swiftly to place an immediate halt on logging activities in their core habitats. 
In addition to the devastating ecological impact, native forest logging is also economically 
unsustainable. It is subsidised by taxpayers and consistently operates at a loss. Our forests’ true 
value is not something that can be quantified by profit margins or logging operations. Their worth 
lies in the ecosystems they support and the life they nurture. 
The future of NSW's forest industry must be grounded in sustainable practices. A transition to 
plantation-based logging offers a responsible path forward without further jeopardizing our native 
forests or the species that rely on them for survival. 
Furthermore, I urge you not to attach carbon offsets as a trade-off for ending native forest 
logging. Instead, recognize the intrinsic role these forests play in mitigating both the biodiversity 
and climate crises. Native forests are essential carbon sinks and need protection for the long-term 
health of our planet, not commodification. 
Please take the bold step to end native forest logging and ensure the preservation of our priceless 
natural heritage for future generations. 
Sincerely, 




